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  Off-Leash Area Working Group 

Friday, February 15, 2013 

9:30 a.m., Room 202 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Attending: Commissioner DeRubeis, Lee McIntyre, Amy Koel, Ted Kuklinski, Carol Schein, Carol Stapleton 

 
1. Update 

 ENFORCEMENT: 
 Commissioner DeRubeis met with Chief Mintz.  Chief Mintz is hoping to have a second part-

time position by 2014.  Commissioner DeRubeis explained the off-leash program needs 
enforcement as soon as possible.  Chief Mintz understands and is ok with the group moving 
forward with hiring an off-leash recreation specialist.  
 

 P & R COMMISSION: 
 Beth Lewinger has requested to be on the March agenda of the P & R Commission to discuss 

Cold Spring Park.  The issue Ms. Lewinger had when she appeared at the OLAWG meeting 
was the dog’s off-leash on the trails and closing the park to all dogs on and off leash.  

 Mr. McIntyre commented Ms. Lewinger is arguing an issue that has already rendered an 
opinion from the U.S. Department of the Interior and the Executive Office of Energy and 
Environmental Affairs (see attached). Mr. McIntyre asked if Marie Lawlor from the Law 
Department could be present at the March P & R Commission meeting. 

 Cathy Mateo, abutter of Cabot Park and Liz Hedstrom, Friend of Cabot Park off -leash area, 
are on the February 25

th
 Commission Agenda to speak about the Cabot off-leash area.   

 NEW BUSINESS 
 Alderman Albright would like to set a goal for the April agenda to present new off-leash area 

options to the P & R Commission.  
 Mr. Kuklinski agreed and is disappointed there has been no forward progress in opening new 

areas.  
 Ms. Hedstrom introduced herself. Ms. Hedstrom is a member of the Friends of Cabot park 

off-leash area. She had requested a tree for the Cabot off-leash area last year. Commissioner 
DeRubeis commented there have been a few requests for shade in the off -leash area and he 
will follow-up with March Welch.   

 Mr. Kenyon, Friend of Cabot off-Leash Area, introduced himself.  The “Friends” group has 
recently formed and is offering help with ideas for enforcement, etc.  

 Alderman Albright stated Conservation Commission members are coming up for re -
appointment and is looking for input from the group for questions for the re-appointment 
interviews. 

 Commissioner DeRubeis stated, on the agenda next week, will be the buffer zone for Cold 
Spring Park off-leash area. 

 Mr. Kuklinski commented the meeting for potential uses of the green space in Waban Hill  is 
scheduled on February 25

th
.  

 
 

2. Next meeting 
 The next meeting is Friday February 22, 2013 at 9:30am in Room 202 

  

Robert J. DeRubeis 
Commissioner 
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